## TOWNSHIP COMMITTEE SINE-DIE MEETING - JANUARY 1, 2011

Mayor Jahn called the meeting to order at 11:55 a.m. and requested the Clerk to call the roll. The following members were present: J. Randy Bishop, James W. Manning, Jr., Kevin B. McMillan and Mayor Mary Beth Jahn. Absent: Dr. Michael Brantley

Also present at the dais were Richard J. Cuttrell, Municipal Clerk; Gene Anthony, Township Attorney; Michael J. Bascom, Chief Financial Officer; and Pamela D. Howard, Deputy Municipal Clerk.

After a moment of Silent Prayer and the Flag Salute, the Mayor asked the Clerk to indicate the fire exits.

The Clerk stated, "Fire exits are located in the rear of the room and to my left and right, in case of fire you will be notified by bell and or public address system. If you are alerted of fire, please move to the nearest smoke-free exit.

Mayor Jahn announced that the notice requirements of R.S. 10:4-18 have been satisfied by the publication of the required advertisement to the Asbury Park Press and The Coaster on August 19, 2010, posting the notice on the Board in the Municipal Complex, and filing a copy of the said notice with the Municipal Clerk.

Mayor Jahn asked for the transaction of any remaining 2010 business.

Mr. Cuttrell stated that there was no further business to be transacted for the year 2010.

Mr. Manning discussed how he felt that things should have been done during the snow storm. He stated he spoke with numerous officials regarding the storm and he felt that the employees were dynamite and gave 150%. He felt that the department heads were phenomenal and recognized all of the employees. He went on to state that he felt Eric Houghtaling would be an excellent asset and thanked everyone for their support and guidance during his years of service to the Township. He recognized his sister, his father and his fiancée.

Mr. Manning offered a motion, seconded by Mr. Bishop, to adjourn the meeting Sine Die. All were in favor.

Richard J. Cuttrell, Municipal Clerk